***********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
July 4, 2010

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, July 3
   4:00 – Jack & Eilen Barry- Memorial

Sunday, July 4
   8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

 10:30 – Wilfred Duffany – Memorial

Saturday, July 10

   4:00 – Parishioners of St. John

Sunday, July 11

   8:00 – David Molan – 21st Anniversary

 10:30 – Bette Russo-Forgeron- 4th Anniversary

Important Dates
Sun. 7/4 – Independence Day!!!

Mon. 7/5 – Holiday – Rectory office is closed
Summer Mass Schedule

Effective Sunday, June 13th, the Sunday Masses are celebrated at 8:00 and 10:30am. Saturday Mass will remain at 4:00pm.  

CCD Registration for September 2010

Registrations are now taking place. We emailed the registration forms to all families whose children are currently enrolled in our CCD program.  Please mail your registration forms back to us or you can come to the CCD office on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00. The CCD office is located in the basement of the church, please do not go to the Rectory.   We are offering a payment plan to anyone who needs help paying the tuition.
Vacation Bible School is just around the corner!

This year we are going on a “High Seas Adventure”

July 26th – July 30th

9:00am – 12:00pm    

Our VBS is back for the seventh year in a row and it is going to be better than ever!    Our program is designed for children starting at age 3 up to children finishing the 5th grade. Registration is under way.  Registration forms are available at the ushers’ tables at the doors of the church or come to the CCD office on Tuesday & Thursday from 10:00 to 4:00.  If you have questions or would like to be a volunteer, please contact Nancy Smith @ 508-378-4290 or nhenn71@hotmail.com. Please watch the bulletin each week for VBS updates and other ways you can help make this years’ VBS a celebration of our faith.
Our Shared Treasure

June 27, 2010 Collection:  $5,174.00
Thank you for your continued generosity
The second collection next weekend is for the Black and Native Americans.

Catholic Appeal

2010 Catholic Appeal - Called to Love and Share Stewardship reminds us to count our blessings, acknowledge God's gifts to us, and express thanks to Him. We do this by a proportionate giving of our time, talent and treasure. We sincerely thank the 105 donors in our parish who, as good stewards, have made a gift of $13,758 to the 2010 Catholic Appeal. We are at 71% of our goal. You are helping many people with many needs. God calls us to share what we have to help others. If you have not yet made your pledge, envelopes are available. Or for more information, please call 617-779-3700 or visit www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com.  Every gift matters.  Thank you! 

St. Vincent de Paul

We wish you all a happy, healthy and safe Fourth of July!
We all are blessed to live in these United States of America. Although our country has many problems at the present time, we still are far better off than our brothers and sisters in other parts of the world.
Among many good things about the U.S., we are the most generous of any country in the world. Thank you for your generosity to those who come to our Food Pantry. You are all in our prayers this holiday weekend. 
Just a reminder: Due to the holiday on Monday, the pantry will be held this week on TUESDAY, JULY 6 from 
3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.
CYO NEWS & EVENTS

Leadership Retreat 

St. John’s will hold its 5th annual Leadership Retreat for next year’s junior and senior class at the Craigsville Beach Conference Center (Cape Cod) from Sunday, August 1st through Thursday, August 5th.  There are only 2 spaces available, so call the rectory if you are interested in going on the retreat.  
The Winner of the 50/50 raffle is….

Jeannie MacDonald from St. John’s

She won $3500.00

Congratulations!!!

Successful Parish Picnic
A message from Carmen Pearson – Coordinator

“I would like to thank all those who helped make our parish picnic a success. We received food donations from Roche Bros., Stop & Shop, Johnnie’s Foodmaster and Trucchi’s.  I want to thank Peter & Matthew Robillard for all the beverages and Loretta Connelly for the coolers and ice.  My thanks go out to those who set up the tent, tables and chairs too.  Thank you to Bill Gowling and all the “grill masters” for the delicious burgers and hot dogs and to everyone who prepared and served the other foods and desserts.  Also thanks to Peter Pena for his awesome music selection and Brenda Armand for doing the face painting for the children.  The picnic was a fun and enjoyable day because so many people helped make it happen (from ticket sales to clean up).  Finally, I want to thank Fr. Wally for your encouragement, support, trust and faith in me.”  Carmen Pearson
Prayer Shawl Ministry

We are a group who get together monthly to make knitted or crocheted shawls or lap robes. We give them to people who are homebound or are going through an illness and need a spiritual lift.  We could use donations of full skeins of yarn.  If you can donate yarn or know anyone who needs a shawl, please call Mary Ann Boyle at 508-378-4704 or Rose Penney at 508-583-5045.  Also, if you wish to join our group, we meet the last Sunday of the month at 6:30pm at Riddell Rd.
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Dear friends,

There was a bit of a surprise sprung on me last Sunday at the 10:30 Mass.  I knew something was going on but I was not sure just what.  I knew that my parents were coming up from the Cape to attend what I thought was the parish picnic.  Then I saw uncles and aunts and cousins and friends for the Cape and a giant choir, and then I knew that the Mass was to celebrate my 30th anniversary as a priest.  I am so grateful to my staff: Lorraine Hopgood, Nancy Smith, Doris Thompson, Paul Hoffman and Rollie & Dorrie Bessette.  The gift that was given to 
me at the Mass was a beautiful musical wood carving of Christ the Good Shepard – something that I will treasure forever.  The liturgical music was exceptional and the parish picnic that followed was a wonderful way to be with my two families – my relatives and my parish family.  I am so very grateful to God for my vocation to the priesthood and for sending me to St. John’s in East Bridgewater.  As was announced at the Mass last Sunday, I am looking forward to spending a second six year term as your pastor. (How did those first six years go by so fast?)
As I mentioned above, the parish picnic was awesome – thanks to Carmen Pearson and her team of volunteers.  To all of the people that made the picnic possible – thank you so much.  You are among the many reasons why this is such a wonderful parish.  Towards the end of the picnic the 50/50 raffle was drawn and the winner was Jeannie and Richard MacDonald from St. John’s.  Their prize totaled $3500.00 – Congratulations!

I want to thank Nancy Smith and several other adult chaperones for taking the children’s choir and altar servers to Canobie Lake Park on Wednesday. This is just a small token of my gratitude for all the wonderful work that you do for St. John’s.

Finally, I want to thank Fr. Moses for his wonderful ministry here at St. John’s during this past month.  It has been a pleasure having him in the rectory, even during the World Cup game where Ghana defeated the United States; he would add, “For the second time!”  Father will be with us until August 28 when he will return to his parish – Sacred Heart Cathedral Parish in Bolga.  I would like you all to know that I will be traveling to Ghana on October 25th to visit with Fr. Moses and his family and his parishioners.  I also want to express my condolences to Fr. Chris’s family and to thank them for the time that he was among us.  It should be a wonderful experience for me and as the time draws near I will share more of the details with you.
God Bless

Fr. Wally






